From: Sent: Douglas <doug5759@yahoo.com> Tuesday, July 20, 2021 7:41 AM

To:

Comments Mailbox

Subject:

[External]Zoom Appearances

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the Judiciary organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Sir/Madam:

I am writing in reference to the request for comment regarding Zoom appearances post reopening of the courts.

It has become clear that for most functions, Zoom is a superior forum to live appearances. Conferences, motions, and almost any function can be performed easier and more cheaply by Zoom.

However, that does not go for trials. When, and if, ALL variants of the Coronavirus are controlled by vaccine, and real treatments exist for those stricken, all trials, except expedited, should be live and in person.

Thank you for allowing me to comment.

Douglas Burgess, Esq. Icaza, Burgess, & Grossman P.C. 1008 Broad Street Newark, New Jersey 07102 973-799-0700

Certified by the Supreme Court of New Jersey as a Civil Trial Attorney